March 14, 2017

Dr. Kenneth Schmiesing, Superintendent Celina City Schools 585 E Livingston Street Celina Ohio 45822

Dear Dr. Schmiesing,

After much consideration, I am choosing to retire from my position as the Celina Middle School Building Secretary. I have completed 30 years within the PERS/SERS retirement system, with 28+ of those years being with Celina Schools.

I am very blessed to have worked with a wonderful staff, and especially Mrs. Ann Esselstein over the years; as well as to have the opportunity to coach for a period of time. My retirement will begin at the end of the 2016-17 School year, effective as of June 1, 2017.

I'm looking forward to new doors to open and new challenges. I'd like to thank the Celina School District for allowing me this employment opportunity that has been my home away from home for a long time.

Sincerely,

Moderaty
Michelle R. Hardesty

**CMS Secretary**